
 
  
 

Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

July 13, 2023, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Don Revane, Chair, Allan Dube, Gary Kendall 

  

1.0 Visitors: Korey Egan, Nick Cashorali 

 

2.0 Minutes: Dube moved to approve July 6, 2023 minutes, Revane second; all voted in favor.  

    

IMPORTANT DATES: 

July 13, 2023, Selectmen meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening meeting, Town Hall. 

 

July 18, 2023, Planning Board meeting 10:00 am Town Hall, Re: Town Vision Committee  

 

July 25, 2023, Cemetery Trustee meeting, 7:00 pm Town Hall 

 

July 28, 2023, Planning Board holding a working meeting, 10:00 am Town Hall Re: Driveway issues.  

 

 

 

August 3, 2023, Public Hearing 6:45. Town Hall, RSA 32:11 Emergency Expenditures, vote to approve using 

the unassigned fund balance due to road repairs.  

 

DID YOU KNOW! 

 

 
REMINDER: Per the Binding Decision from previous Town Meeting 85-25 

"Prohibits Parking in front of Town Buildings on the Common." 

 

Please take notice of this Town Voted binding decision and refrain from parking in front of the Town           

 Buildings.   Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

Hazardous Waste Collection Day for Washington and Stoddard ONLY. 

Saturday, August 5, 2023, 9:00 am-Noon 

Washington Highway Garage 

 

 

 

 



 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS:  

 

3.1 Nick Cashorali, Tm. # 23-43 requesting a building permit to construct a 10 X 12' greenhouse, 8 X 17' 

chicken coop, and 15 X 17 duck coop. Revane moved to approve the building permit, and Dube second all 

voted in favor. Permit # 23-35 

 

3.2 David Barkie, Tm. # 27-3 requesting to construct a new 3,236 sq. ft. house with a 1040 sq. ft. garage and a 

300 sq. ft. deck. Revane moved to approve the building permit, and Kendall second all voted in favor of 

Permit # 23-34.  

 

3.3 Daniel Lavoie Tm. # 25-19 requesting a building permit to add a 6 X 8 second story deck and access door. 

Tabled for payment.  

 

3.4 Paul Leischner Tm. # 9-40 requesting a building permit to replace existing porch steps with a 10 x 6 portico.  

 Tabled for inspection.  

 

3.5 Timothy Crouss Tm. # 25-77 requesting a building permit to place a prebuilt 12 X 24’ shed to replace 

existing shed and carport. Kendall moved to deny the building permit due to setbacks, over on structure and 

impervious, forward to the Zoning Board for consideration. Dube second all voted in favor.  

 

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY.  

 

4.1 Gary Carney, Peggy Carney, Gary Mahaffy, and Gary Richandrusiak (APDVD) discussed the redistricting 

of (APDVD) expanding to the Marlow side of Lake Ashuelot.  

 

4.2 Maryann Turner spoke with the select board regarding the (APDVD) redistricting. Maryann expressed she 

does not support the redistricting.   

 

4.3 Phoned the Department of Revenue regarding emergency funding procedures.  

 

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer (DPW) 

 

5.1.1 Updated the board with the financial burden of the Town, Re: road repairs.  

 



 
  
 

5.1.2 The new trailer was picked up and rewired and added new hitch to work with the highway equipment.  

 

5.2 Shawn Atkins (fire chief) 

 

5.2.1 Discussed the department's activity during the flood and issues they came across. (Communication).  

 

6.0 PUBLIC  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

 

7.1 Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal System for TM 22-032 from NH Department of 

Environmental Services (NHDES). 

 

7.2 Quotes from Veteran Technology Services, Inc. 

 

7.3 NH Department of Revenue Administration, Re: Inventory of Property Transfer (PA-34 form)  

      Tm. # 16-17-2. 

 

7.4 Aaron Zipper emailed the selectmen and several other agencies regarding a hearsay statement. Asking for 

clarification.  

 

7.5 Donation to the Food Pantry in Honor of Jeanette Shearin's 89th Birthday ($100.00)  

 

 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

8.1 Revane and Kendall re-inspected Harlan Bean Tm. # 25-72 confirming shed was removed. The select board 

confirmed Mr. Bean is now in compliance.  

 

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS:   

9.1 Kendall moved to except the One Hundred Dollar ($100.00) donation to the food pantry, and Revane second 

all voted in favor.  

9.2 Revane moved to approve the Corrective Quit Claim Deed for Robert and Daphne Fleury. Kendall second 

all voted in favor.  

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 



 
  
 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $10,736.91 and vendor checks for $52,063.91 for July 14,  

2023. 

 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

11.1 Kendall moved to adjourn at 7:41 pm, and Revane second. All voted in favor. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Deborah DeFosse 

 


